

CGHL Meeting Minutes

Board of Directors Meeting Milford, Ice Pavilion Milford, CT

9 April 2018

Kevin Sandor(President) called the regular Board of Directors to order 7:42pm. Minutes from the 12 February 2018 meeting were past out and read by the Board. Motion (Ct Jr Whalers)Peter Russo, 2nd (N. Lights) Joann Duval, and carried without dissent.

Present: Simsbury (Brian Walsh), Southern Stars (Amy Howland), N. Lights (Joann Duval)

Pawling (Steve Manard), Mamaroneck Tigers (Dean Delitta), Ct. Jr Whalers (Peter Russo), Greenwich Skate Club (Brent Brower), Ct. Junior Rangers

(Daniel Ward), Greenwich Panthers (Katy Grey, Capitol Wolves (Bob Alexander)

Shoreline Sharks (Bill Greim), President (Kevin Sandor), Secretary (Lou

Cassella,

Absent: Hamden and V. President (Carl Sargolini), Hartford Wolfpack (Kris Walewski),

> Darien Ice Cats (Brian Fentow), Ridgefield (Kathy Ludwig), Stanford Lady Sharks (Randy Samuelson) Treasurer (Gary LaChance), Western Mass Blizzard (Shari

Jarrell).

Guests: Brendan McCollam (Western Jr. Colonials)

Treasurers Report: Kevin addressed the board that Gary LaChance will be leaving the Board

as Treasurer. We will probably break even. With payments voted to be paid

earlier next season it will give us a better control for programs that we have

supplied to our Players IE.(Scholar awards, Coach of the year.) Over the Summer Months payments for Web Site(\$500.00), Board Insurance (\$1000.00) and Coaches Meeting (\$1500.00) will be paid.

News/Correspondence: Meetings will be held in May and Possibly June to discuss the

> Amount for the 2018-19 season. Kevin will send out a census asking Board members submitting what teams they will enter in

the up coming season.

A Letter of Introduction will be placed on the CGHL Web Site for Organizations wishing to join CGHL. All new members will be voted

on by the Board of Directors.

Unfinished Business: Awards Programs were omitted due to funds arriving late. If any

> organization wishes to nominate a coach of the year community Builder, or Leadership Award a form will be available on the web

Site to do so.

All Organization wishing to attend the Berger Pond Hockey (Pond Hockey Tournament) should mark there calendar January 26, 2019. This Tournament is held in Winchester Ct. \$50.00 per player with an open age group.

Season Recap, Game sheet Results must be monitored better next season. New Business:

> Coaches must cross out players not playing as will as showing Game misconducts etc. Again the parity was decided well and Assigned placement of teams worked well.

Steve Maynard (Pawling) addressed the board that during the Tournament U-19 Division II the Southern Stars team was very aggressive. This team did not, during the regular season, act in this manner. A suggestion is to hold the U-19 Tournament earlier before the High School season starts. This will be tabled for further discussion

Dues: All Organizations are advised that Dues are due by September 30, 2018. Fees will be determined by the Board at the May 7, 2018 meeting. Please be sure to have a representative at this meeting.

Motion: Motion to change the name of the Rough Riders to the Junior Rangers. Voted Mamanoneck, Shoreline, approved without dissent.

Question as to the attendance of any member (Board Members) There are approximately 9 meeting per year and all board members must attend at least 6 meetings or make arrangements to have someone attend in there absents. Further discussion will be held in the May Meeting.

The Board of Directors would like to Thank Katy Grey (Greenwich Panthers) for her 6 years of participation on the CGHL Board. Best of luck in your new endeavors.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:39pm

Next Meeting 7 May 2018 7:30pm at Milford Ice Pavilion.